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National Planning Awards 2020: Debenham Parish Council’s Neighbourhood Plan has been ‘highly commended’ as part of the virtual 2020 Planning Awards held on 9 September.

Amongst strong competition, the plan was recognised at the online award ceremony under the Plan Making category. Judges felt it was a worthy example of a community plan that will make a genuine positive impact on the local area.

The strength of the village’s entry was highlighted, as they competed amongst big cities including London and Manchester for the top spot.

In February last year, 96% of our community voted to approve the plan, with 60% of residents coming out to vote. It is believed to be the highest approval rating across the country for Neighbourhood Plans. The plan finally received the rubber stamp at Mid Suffolk District Council's meeting the following month.
We would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who contributed towards Debenham achieving such a brilliant plan.
Funding Local projects: The Parish Council was delighted to approve a letter of support for the Debenham Leisure Centre and their ongoing improvement projects. A funding application will also be considered at our next meeting. 

We also funded the Debenham Roundabout Pre-School by £1,000 to help with redecorating costs and the purchase of a new laptop.

Assets: We are now the proud owners of the traditional red telephone kiosk on Market Green. There are some great ideas for what the kiosk will be used for, staring with being a power source for the Christmas tree lights.

Cemetery Millennium Gates: Use of these gates has been restricted since 2012 and only neighbouring residents without alternative egress were provided with the access code for use in an emergency.  Following the review of the Emergency Plan and in order to address safeguarding concerns due to play areas and vulnerable adult facilities nearby, the code will now be held by members of the Council and provided during emergency situations, such as flooding. For full policy details please see our website: debenham.onesuffolk.net 
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